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TOWN OF GRAND ISLE

9 HYDE ROAD

GRAND ISLE, VERMONT 05458

GRAND ISLE DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD






DRAFT
Minutes of January 4, 2023
Present:
Joe Steffen- Chair, David Capen- Vice Chair, David Mignott (6:18), Panos Lekkas, Joe Longo- Alternate, Clerk- Marie Prescott.
Absent:
ZOA- E. Scott Brown
6:02 PM
Chair Joseph Steffen called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.  Roll call was 


taken.  


J. Steffen asked if there were any amendments to the Agenda.  D. Capen made a 

motion to accept the Agenda as written.  J. Steffen seconded the motion and all 

voted in favor by voice vote.
6:05 PM
D. Capen opened meeting #08-22SKP-Atwood/Willis Sketch Plan Review for proposed single lot subdivision located at 122 East Shore Road identified as Tax Parcel ID #14-22-76.3.
D. Capen, point person, asked Michael and Shawn to describe the project. The project will subdivide 122 East Shore Road into two lots.  The new lot will be accessed by the existing driveway.  Each lot has the required frontage and setbacks. 
D. Capen made a motion to classify #8-22SKP as a Single lot subdivision. Robert Starbuck seconded the motion and all voted by voice in favor.
6:10 PM
D. Capen opened Hearing #08-22PP-Atwood/Willis for the Single lot subdivision located at 122 East Shore Road identified as Tax Parcel ID #14-22-76.3. D. Capen confirmed that all members and the public could hear each other. He then asked if there were any conflicts of interest or exparte communications. The oath was given to the property owners and there were no other interested parties.

D. Capen then asked the owners to explain the project. The property owners explained that they wanted to subdivide the lot so their father can build a two-bedroom house close to them. The wetlands are delineated. 

D. Capen asked about the wastewater permit which has been approved from the state.

He also asked if the easements for water and the driveway will be on the deed. They said it would.
Robert Starbuck asked if there would be separate septic.


D. Capen made a motion to close Hearing #08-22FP. J. Steffen seconded the motion and all voted by voice in favor. 

D. Capen made a motion to approve the application with conditions. J. Steffen seconded the motion and all voted by voice in favor.


Administrative Business

Update from ZAO – The clerk stated that the ZAO said there is something coming up but no applications have been submitted yet.
Clerk – 
Oath- Clerk had not asked Melissa for the oath paperwork but will have it for the January 18 meeting.

Rules of Procedure- Annual review of Rules of Procedure. D. Capen wanted to change wording to make the Interested Party definition to align with state statues.

He researched and make suggestions on a handout that the board received before the meeting. After discussion, it was decided to review again next meeting when everyone has had a chance to review the material.
Minutes of December 21- D. Capen made a motion to approve the minutes of December 21, 2022 as presented. P. Lekkas seconded the motion and all present voted in favor by voice vote. 
Upcoming Meetings
January 18, 2023- Administrative

February 1, 2023- Open

6:54 PM
 D. Capen moved to close the DRB meeting of January 4, 2023 at 6:54 p.m.  P. Lekkas seconded the motion and all present voted in favor by voice vote.   

Minutes by Marie Prescott, Clerk
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